

TOWN OF NORTH ELBA

RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT

NYS Recreation Corridor

The Town of North Elba hereby reaffirms its support of the Remsen-Lake Placid development plan as put forth by the State in 2016 Unit Management Plan. We recognize the important economic development, tourism, and health benefits that construction of the Adirondack Rail Trail will bring to our constituents. We urge the State to take every step necessary to expedite the appropriate procedural actions to allow construction of the corridor to continue including the appeal of Judge Main's rail corridor decision.

We further urge Governor Cuomo to take any necessary action or authority to designate the Lake Placid to Tupper Lake rail corridor as a NYS Recreation Corridor.

Moved by Councilman Miller Seconded by Councilman Favro

5 Ayes 0 Nays

Resolution passed at the Regular Board meeting held on October 10, 2017.

State of New York
County of Essex SS:
Town Of North Elba

I, Laurie Curtis Dudley, Town Clerk of the Town of North Elba, Essex County, New York

DO HEREBY CERTIFY, that I have compared the foregoing with the original minutes of the Town Board of the Town of North Elba at a Meeting of said Board of the Town of North Elba held on the 10th day of October, 2017 and that the foregoing is a true and correct transcript of said original minutes and of the whole thereof, and that said original minutes are on file in my office.

I DO FURTHER CERTIFY that each of the members of said Town Board had due notice of said meeting and that Supervisor Robert Politi, and Town Councilmen Jay Rand, Jack Favro, Bob Miller and Derek Doty were present at such meeting.

IN WITNESS THEREOF, I have hereto set my hand seal of the Town of North Elba, this the 10th day of October, 2007.

Laurie Curtis Dudley, Town Clerk

Town of North Elba